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THANKS FOR JOINING US AT KINGWOOD!

Sundays 


9:00 am - Worship (in-person and streamed online)

     During Sunday Morning worship there is an attended nursery for ages 0-2. Children’s 

     Worship (ages 3-2nd grade) is in Kingwood Station and dismissal is before the message.


10:30 am - Bible classes for all ages


5:00 pm - LifeLinks (small group meetings, various locations)


Wednesdays 


5:00 pm - Adult textual Bible class


5:30-6:15 pm - Wednesday night fellowship meal


6:30 pm - Bible classes for all ages

———————————————————————————————————————————————

If you are interested in learning more about baptism contact Jeff Brown.


If you want to find your place in the Kingwood family contact David Vaughn.


Kingwood co-sponsors AGAPE Christian Counselor, Nathan Jernigan, M.A. Licensed Senior 
Psychological Examiner and Licensed Professional Counselor, Stones River Business Center, 
2159 N. Thompson Lane, B-2,  896-1305

FROM THE PREACHER’S DESK

September 17, 2023

     

    Our LifeLinks ministry seems to be off to a really good start this fall. LifeLinks is 
a vital way that we connect with each other and continue to grow spiritually 
through study and discussion. It is a tangible way to make some close 
connections to people of like mind and faith. When you consider the fact that 
Jesus connected with His chosen 12, and even had an inner circle of 3, you can see 
the need for these special connections. While our groups are off to a good start 
this fall, there is still room for you and we would be glad to have to look for ways 
to start new groups. If you have any interest in joining a group, or are unfamiliar 
with what these groups are, please don’t hesitate to reach out to me as soon as 
possible. 


     I appreciate our team that works in the college ministry and the efforts they 
put into Student Sunday last week. It was great to be able to meet some students 
from MTSU and Raiders for Christ, as well as seeing some of our very own 
students. This team is working hard to build our college ministry here at 
Kingwood. I also appreciate those that have adopted some college students for 
this school year. Your support of them throughout the year will mean a lot to 
them and I hope that you will be diligent to stay in touch with them. Thanks 
again to the College Life team for their efforts to minister to our college students.


     Finally this week, a huge thanks to Sharon Burke and her team that did a 
great job with the Magi boxes as well as all those who participated. Your efforts 
will make an impact on those that receive the boxes. Thanks for your efforts!

Welcome To Worship

Welcome, Announcements, and Call to Worship 


Song: How Great Is Our God


Prayer 


Song: All To Us


Song: My Only Hope Is You


Song: Beneath The Cross Of Jesus


Song: When I Survey The Wondrous Cross


Communion and Offering


Song: Blessed Assurance 


Dismiss Children’s Worship


Song: Faith Is The Victory


Message


Song: Behold Our God


Shepherd’s Blessing and Prayer


Song: Holy Spirit Dwell In Me



PRAYER LIST

Hutchins Shepherding Group

Shirley Hix remains at Stones River Manor rehab.

Laurene Ray is in room 321 at StoneCrest Hospital 
for observation.

Reynolds Shepherding Group

Gary Brown’s cancer treatments have been 
discontinued per doctor suggestion.

Joel Donnell’s nerve pain has worsened and 
spread. He is continuing to meet with doctors to 
determine a treatment.

Shirley Hood is undergoing testing for various 
medical conditions.

Kay Reynolds, mother of Adam Reynolds, is 
battling an infection from her facial surgery.

Schaffer Shepherding Group

Gena Beeson fell Wednesday night and has facial 
stitches. She is recovering at home.

Jackie Coke is in rehab at Adam’s Place, room 
1134, recovering from a fall. Visitors are welcome.

Seigenthaler Shepherding Group

Dianne Eakin is recovering from eye surgery.

Carter Holland, grandson of Becky Holland, had 
a tonsillectomy and adenoids removed this week.

Norman Kennedy is home recovering from 
pneumonia and doing PT for balance.


Continue To Remember 

Virginia Black, Wayne Briley, Cindy Brindley, 
Kimberly Cantrell, Mark Carrell, Ray & Shirley 
Carter, Ken & Betty Cothron, Bobbie Davis, Dorothy 
Fann, Jim & Judy Lee Green, Pamela Kennedy, Sue 
Kennedy, Benny Livingston, Betty Martin, Billye 
Nance, Jan Owens, Dick Pruett, Avelina & Van 
Pulido, Beth Reynolds, Margaret Ryan, Jerry Todd, 
Faye Toombs, and Jean Woodall.


ANNOUNCEMENTS

Happy anniversary to Jim & Judy Lee Green, 
who celebrated 62 years of marriage Thursday, 
September 14!


Did you know…you can see all upcoming 
Kingwood events and classes on our website at 
kingwoodcoc.org/calendar? 


Week of September 10, 2023

A.M. Worship 374 Budget $21,541.00

Bible Class 283 Contribution $24,857.00

Online 44 Variance $3,316.00

Wednesday 156 YTD Variance $7,261.43

The Children’s Ministry will have Barks & Bites 
next Sunday, September 24, at General Bragg 
Trailhead at 5 p.m.! Bring your dog and a bite to 
eat at the pavilion. Kids can play on the 
playground then we will do a scavenger hunt 
along the Greenway! We will end at the nearby 
Bark Park (dog park) and let the pups have fun 
playing. Anyone is welcome to come, even if you 
don't bring a dog. Sign up by scanning the QR 
code above!


Teachers are needed for the Oct-Dec quarter 
for Sunday morning (babies, K and 1st) and 
Wednesday nights (babies and preschool). 
Please see Melissa VanZant to sign up.


WAYS TO SERVE

Doors of Hope volunteers for October are: Janine 
Bell, Jean Pope, Alyssa Wa ldron, Brenda 
Burkhart, and Shirley Hurst.


Sept. Sunday Transportation: Richard Lyles


If you would like to volunteer with Inner City 
Ministry as a snack provider, teacher, or teacher 
assistant, please see Jason Lane.


Our Annual Coat Drive has begun! Bring new or 
gently used coats for children (K-12th) to the main 
foyer. Cash/checks can be given to Pat or Cindy 
Hughes, or dropped in the blue lockbox outside  
the church office.


A special thanks to all who volunteered with the 
new Northfield reading program. Friday, 
September 22, is “Reading in the Schools” day; if 
you can volunteer to read that day, please see 
Vonita or Carl Seigenthaler.


World Bible School is hosting a benefit dinner 
Thursday, October 5, at 6:30 p.m., at Concord 
Road CoC. If you would like to attend, please sign 
up at Sign Up Central.


The Darren Welker Servant Heart Fund will host 
their 3rd annual adult co-ed softball fundraiser 
event Saturday, October 14. If you are interested in 
joining Kingwood’s team, see Brant Prater.


Prison Ministry: There will be a volunteer 
orientation at the Rutherford County Adult 
Detention Center in November (need instructors 
Tuesdays from 7-8 p.m.). It is also time to start the 
annual Volunteer In-Service training for the 
Workhouse. Please sign up at Sign Up Central.


Portico is requesting the following items for their 
Baby Boutique and Newborn Packets: baby 
toiletries, size 4 & 6 diapers, wipes, nice lotion, 
shower gel, bath bombs, and/or blank journals. 
Please place donations at Donation Station and 
label “Portico”.


Devo tonight at the Gardner’s house from 5-7:30. 
The bus will leave Kingwood at 4:45. Girls are 
encouraged to bring chips and a drink and guys 
are encouraged to bring a dessert. 

This week our students will be continuing our 
series on the book of Romans. Today, our study 
will focus on chapter five.


Upcoming Events:

17th - KSM Devo

24th - Lunch & Laughs

October 1 - KSM Game Night

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

This week’s Wednesday Night Meal menu is:  
Irish and sweet potato bar with numerous 
toppings, salad bar, and dessert.

Serving at Kingwood

September 17 September 24

Prayer Mark Dycus Brad Gardner

Communion Jack Lane Jason Lane

Offering 
Counters

Jim Fox

Kitty Walker

Alex Pearcy

Ken Watson

http://kingwoodcoc.org/calendar?

